
	
	



development	in	the	North.	An



i. 



a. I	will	propose	to	the	Board	at	its	June	meeting	that	the	University	actively	explore	single	
accreditation	rather	than	three,	our	current	status.	Potential	advantages	to	single	accreditation	
include	greater	flexibility	in	structuring	and	coordinating	academic	programs	and	administrative	
services	across	the	system,	fewer	top	level	administrators,	greater	responsiveness	to	student	
interests,	and	lower	operating	costs.	We	need	to	ensure	that	these	potential	advantages	are	real	
and	that	we	understand	all	the	implications	of	moving	in	this	direction—hence	my	recent	
outreach	to	the	Northwest	Commission.	Rest	assured	that	we	will	ensure	our	current	
accreditations	stay	in	place	while	we	assess	the	single	accreditation	and	decide	if	and	how	to	
pursue	it.	
		

b. In	light	of	our	budget	crunch	and	our	consideration	of	potential	structural	changes	in	the	near	
term,	I	have	decided	not	to	permanently	fill	the	UAF	Chancellor	position	at	this	time.	The	
candidates	for	the	position	each	had	strengths,	but	I	cannot	in	good	conscience	bring	someone	in	
knowing	that	we	will	be	evaluating	single	accreditation	that	could	result	in	elimination	of	that	
position.	I	will	work	with	UAF	to	name	an	interim	Chancellor	by	the	end	of	May	allowing	enough	
transition	time	before	Chancellor	Mike	Powers	steps	down	in	August.	
		

c. As	our	administrative	structures	become	more	integrated,	we	will	find	redundant	positions	that,	
when	combined	or	eliminated,	will	generate	substantial	cost	reduction.	By	reducing	
administrative	costs,	we	are	able	to	mitigate	somewhat	the	impact	of	budget	cuts	on	faculty	and	
staff	in	direct	student	serving	roles.	I	anticipate	the	need	to	reduce	a	substantial	number	of	high-
level	administrative	positions	beginning	this	year,	with	a	cost	savings	goal	of	approximately	$5	
million	per	year.	

3. Outstanding	Issues:	Clearly,	change	of	this	magnitude	raises	serious	issues,	including:	
			

a. Accreditation:	As	I	noted	above,	we	are	in	discussion	with	the	Northwest	Commission	to	
assess	the	implications,	advantages	and	disadvantages	of	single	accreditation.	Note	that	
the	University	of	Maine	system	is	exploring	single	accreditation,	though	under	a	
separate	regional	accreditor.	I	would	reemphasize	to	you	that	our	continued	
accreditation	status	is	critically	important	and	it	will	be	protected	throughout	this	
review	process.	
		

b. Governance:	If	at	some	time	in	the	future	the	Board	of	Regents	approves	major	
structural	changes,	we	will	revisit	our	faculty,	staff,	and	student	governance	structures	
to	ensure	we	establish	an	appropriate	governance	framework.	
		

c. Policy:	Board	of	Regents’	Policy	would	require	substantial	modification	to	enable	a	
“Single	University”	structure	to	work.	
		

d. Collective	Bargaining:	The	University’s	collective	bargaining	relationship	with	faculty	and	
staff	unions	is	already	at	the	UA	system	level,	so	these	potential	changes	should	not	
affect	the	fundamentals	of	our	relationship	with	the	unions.	However,	various	processes	
in	the	CBAs	would	require	modification	to	reflect	structural	changes.	These	can,	and	will	




